Horatio Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, October 12th in the FACS room in the high school building. Annual reports to the public presentations were given by:

Lee Smith District

Susan Nelson Elementary & 21st Century

James Dobbins & Students High School
Tammy McAlister Federal Programs
Cindy Frachiseur Special Education

Sharon Lindsey Alternative Learning Environment

The board elected the following board officers for the 2015-16 school year:

President Pollyanna Smith
Vice-President Elizabeth Walker
Secretary Jeffrey Irvan

They appointed Elizabeth Walker as the legislative liaison for the board, Jeff Irvan, disbursing officer, and Pollyanna Smith, alternate disbursing officer.

Board adopted for use policy 5.4 – school improvement team, approved all assurances, minority recruitment plan, and routine monthly reports.

The board accepted the resignation of custodian, Nancy Nelson.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for November 16th.